STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL

MINUTES OF A MEETING OF STEEPLE BARTON PARISH COUNCIL 

MONDAY 14 APRIL 2014

THE ALICE MARSHALL HALL, MIDDLE BARTON

	Councillors Present:
	Janice Dyer (Chair), John Bews, Trish Cyster, Andrew Henderson, Andy Hinton.  County Cllr Hudspeth’s representative Robert Courts


	Public:
	0 

	
Clerk:
	Abigail Beale




PUBLIC QUESTION TIME 
No questions were raised at this time.

850
To receive apologies for absence

Apologies received from Cllr Gardner, Cllr Knight, Cllr Rees and County Cllr Hudspeth.
851
Declarations of Interest
To receive declarations of interest in accordance with the council’s Code of Conduct (and section 106 of the Local Government Finance Act 1992).

No declarations of interest received.
852
Minutes of the last meeting 

The minutes from the meeting held on 17 March 2014 were approved and signed as an 
accurate record.

Matters arising

None.
853
Update - Localism Act: Intention to Bid - The Carpenters Arms

Mr Madden confirmed that no further action would be taken at this time until the future of the Fox pub was known. 

The PC had asked the firm who carried out the building survey on the Carpenters Arms whether they could sell the survey on to any interested parties.  They were told this could not be done.

It was agreed that this subject would be removed from future agendas.
 
854
Reports from District and County Councillors (Appendix A) 

Nothing further was added to County Cllr Hudspeth’s report.

No report was received from District Councillor Goffe. 
855
Correspondence not covered elsewhere in the Agenda

(a)
Emergency Plan
Cllr Knight was not present at the meeting and so unable to provide an update.

(b)
Further request for bulletin funding


Mr Lawrie had requested further funds for the bulletin as the £200 previously 


provided by the PC had not been enough to cover expected expenditure.


Mr Lawrie would be asked to provide an update of how much money was left in the 

account prior to the September finance meeting.  



RESOLVED

THAT, the PC would give a further £300 towards the fund.  This was proposed by Cllr Cyster and seconded by Cllr Bews.

(c)
Contribution request towards maintaining the Church yard at St. Mary’s Church, 

Steeple 
Barton



A contribution of £600 had been requested by the Parochial Church Council of St 

Mary’s Church, Steeple Barton, towards the cost of maintaining the Churchyard for 

the current year.  The amount was more than had been requested in previous years 

due to some extra work that had been arranged to clear paths and level some of the 

mounds of earth which 
had accumulated over the years. 


RESOLVED


THAT, the PC was happy to support the cost of the usual maintenance and extra 
work this year.   The £600 contribution was proposed by Cllr Hinton and seconded 
by Cllr Bews.
856
Matters arising and not covered elsewhere in the agenda

(a) 
Community Led Plan (CLP) – Your Village, Your Say
Last meeting held on 2 April.  Cllr Dyer was scheduled to attend the Bowls Club on 22 April to talk about the CLP and to get their opinion on the village.  The CLP would also be present at some forthcoming village events such as the Easter fete, Pre-school May Day fete and the School Fete giving people an opportunity to say what they want from the village.  

(b) 
Affordable Housing Update, including the memorial tree at Dashwood House



No further updates had been received.  The clerk to send an e-mail to 



Cottsway/WODC asking for an update.

(c) 
Association of Local Councils (OALC) – Annual subscription renewal
RESOLVED
THAT, the annual subscription would be renewed at a cost of £275.33.  This was proposed by Cllr Bews and seconded by Cllr Cyster.

(d) 
Parish Online renewal

RESOLVED
THAT, the annual subscription would be renewed at a cost of £33.60.  This was proposed by Cllr Bews and seconded by Cllr Cyster.

857 
Circulation Folder 


Footpaths – Cllr Cyster commented on horses using footpaths.  Cllr Dyer to remind riders to 
use bridleways and not footpaths in the next edition of the bulletin.
858

Reports


(a)
School Governors report - Cllr Henderson
Cllr Henderson commented on the much improved look and content on the weekly school newsletter that goes out to parents.
RESOLVED
THAT, the clerk would send an e-mail to the Headteacher congratulating her on the much improved newsletter.


(b)
Highways, pavements and verges



Cllr Dyer had received a request for a dog bin to be sited at the Dock.  


The subject was discussed but it was decided that there was no suitable place for a 

dog bin and that there were enough dog bins located nearby.



Litter pick – The PC wanted to thank all volunteers for helping out with the litter 


pick. 



Cllr Henderson had received complaints about the state of the hedge cutting near 

the Turnpike.  He had contacted OCC about it but had received no response.  The PC 

to mention the issue with James Wright during the forthcoming meeting and ask 

him to raise it with Matt Timms.  Matt Timms to then contact the clerk with 


feedback.



Village weed spray – It was agreed that the village could do with being treated with 

weed spray.  As M&D Gardening Services normally carry out this job the clerk was 

asked to contact them for a quote.  




RESOLVED



THAT, if the quote was less than £200 the clerk could give them the go ahead to 

proceed.  If the quote was more than £200, the clerk to e-mail councillors for 


approval prior to giving M&D Gardening Services the go ahead.


(c)
Transport – The Chair

 


Cllr Dyer confirmed that the 23A service would continue as before but would be run 

by a new operator called ‘Villager’ from 1 June.    


(d)
Sports and Social Club/Playing Fields


Cllr Hinton confirmed that he had attended the recent Playing Field AGM and was 

now on the committee.  During this meeting he had put forward the details of the 

£50,000 grant that was available to help communities improve facilities which was 

well received.  During this meeting discussions were had about the possibility of an 

outside toilet at the S&SC.  Cllr Bews pre-empted the possibility of the S&SC/Playing 

Field Committee requesting funding from the PC if this should go ahead.  


(e)
Arts and Leisure






859
Planning applications – Cllr. Henderson


- 120 North Street - Erection of two storey extensions to enlarge existing kitchen and 

provide a study.


- 30 Church Lane - Erection of single storey extensions and increase in roof height to form 
first floor. 


- 36 South Street - Alterations to fenestrations and construction of front entrance porch

No objections were raised with these applications.
860
Finances 


(a) 
Accounts for payment


      
i) 
To consider and approve accounts for payment (Appendix B to agenda 



April 2014)  

     
 ii) 
Accounts not on Appendix B submitted by 8pm on 14 April 2014 



Grass cutting, M&D Gardening Services = £290.00






RESOLVED



THAT, all payments listed were agreed.


Memorial tree - The clerk confirmed that the memorial tree had cost £99.60 instead of 
£105.50 and had received a cheque for the difference from Nicholsons.  She also confirmed 
receipt of a cheque for £150 from the contractor who had removed the tree by accident.

It was agreed that the plaque for the memorial tree would say ‘In memory of Princess 
Diana’ and that the clerk would source it.   It was also agreed that a litter bin near the 
memorial bench should be requested from WODC.  


Precept - The clerk confirmed that the precept money of £7500.54 had been received from 
WODC.


Salt bin at the top of Worton Road – this had been overturned.  Cllr Dyer asked if Cllr 
Henderson could organise for this to be turned back over and then invoice the PC for the 
time.
861
To receive items for next agenda
862
AOB

Defibrillator – the clerk confirmed that she had received information about applications 
being taken for a funding scheme to help roll out the defibrillators across West Oxfordshire.  
She had noted the PC’s interest in the scheme but said the PC were wanting a 
demonstration prior to committing.  Mr Wragge from WODC had responded saying that Dick 
Tracey would be in touch about him coming along to a PC meeting.  The talk would also 
include possible CPR training.  
863
Date and location of next meeting 

To confirm the date of the next meeting, this is scheduled for Monday 19 May 2014 at the Alice Marshall Hall, Middle Barton at 8pm. 
1



  Signed .............................................


